Chairman’s Report 2013/14
NETTLESTONE and SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
This has been my final year as Chairman of the Parish Council and it has been another busy year bringing challenges, as ever, to the Parish Council.
Elections were held in May but as there were only eight candidates apply for Nettlestone and Seaview Parish Council, an election was not necessary and Councillors Tuson, Turner, Kalaher, Thomas-Foxley, Bradford, Jarman, Colledge and Shimmen we re-elected unopposed.  Councillor Reg Barry was also re-elected as member for the Isle of Wight council.
In May two applications to serve as parish councillors were received and after a short presentation by Nikki Beales and Steve Rayner, they were both unanimously co opted onto the Parish Council.
We also welcomed Mr Mark Pink as our new clerk advising at his first meeting in May 2013.
The Parish Council has once again welcomed guest speakers to our meetings.  David Howarth from the Island Ramblers association gave us an overview of the organisation and how it works.  At December’s meeting Bloomfield Developments made a presentation on behalf of Mr Jim Ball outlining initial thoughts on the possibility of developing Gibbwell Field.  Councillor Steve Stubbings attended the January meeting to outline the planned disposal of discretionary services to Parish and Town councils.  There was a presentation on a prospective planning application from Andrew Lait of Depths Ltd on behalf of Seahaven, Seagrove Bay in February.
Sgt Dave Sanderson from the traffic department and PCSO Robin Brough attended the September meeting to discuss speeding through the villages. We were also pleased to be informed that over the busy summer period there had been very little crime within the Parish.
As always, Public Question time has been successful and lively with questions being taken at the beginning and the end of the meetings.   These included a request from the Women’s Institute for a donation towards a kissing gate on the Barnsley Trail.  Matters also bought to the PC attention were flooding, ongoing problems with rubbish, beach huts, dog bins, dog fouling, dog wardens, speeding, parking and the removal of shingle after high tides



The Seagrove Pavilion opened in August and my understanding is that it is very well used. Cllr Bradford and Cllr Colledge are the Parish Council representatives on the trust and attend meetings.  The Parish council has discussed holding planning sub-committee meetings at the Pavilion, something which we are hoping to start in the very near future.  Earlier in the year there was a discussion regarding the PC using the pavilion for monthly meetings but unfortunately Mondays remained the most convenient day for the Parish council and Mondays are currently not available.
The Dinghy Park and the allotments continue to bring in revenue (there are 3 members of the PC on the allotment committee including Cllr Peggy Jarman who continues as Chairman) 
In February a meeting was held at the Seagrove Pavilion where members of the Parish Council who could attend discussed the Isle of Wight Councils proposal to dispose of discretionary services to Town and Parish Councils which would almost certainly mean an increase to the precept.  After lengthy discussion is was decided that there would not be a 100% increase to the precept as requested by the IOW council.  It was decided that a proposal to increase the precept by 10p per week per band D property would be put before the full PC committee.   This was discussed at the parish council meeting on Monday 17th February 2014 and subsequently, members unanimously approved a precept of £38.490 for the year 2014/15, an increase of £9000 (30.49%) on the precept, which equates to 10.11p per week per band D property. This will allow the Parish Council to have money in reserve in case of an emergency or so if in the  future we do agree  to take over any services from the IOW council we would be in a financial position to give this consideration.
Once again under the Chairmanship of Cllr Thomas-Foxley the Parish Council has considered numerous planning applications.   If necessary members of the planning committee meet to discuss  planning applications between PC meetings which cannot be discussed at the main meeting due to time restraints.  Members of the public are always welcome to attend these meetings.  We still try to ensure that where necessary contentious planning applications are referred to the Isle of Wight planning committee and a representative attends to talk on behalf of the PC. We continue to make site visits when necessary and are always available to discuss any planning applications that may cause concern.
The Parish Council continues to work with the Community Partnership still having two members, Cllr Thomas-Foxley and Cllr Shimmen on the committee. 
My sincere thanks go to all members of the Parish Council for their hard work and support over the last year.  I would like to thank my Vice-Chairman John Turner, Chairman of planning Diane Thomas-Foxley.  I would also like to thank our clerk Mark Pink for his support and guidance over the past year and hope he has enjoyed his first year as clerk.


[bookmark: _GoBack]During my Chairmanship I have allowed members of the public to interact during the meeting where appropriate as I believe that local needs are best served by the Community and the Parish council working together with members of the public taking an active part in the meetings. I have enjoyed the last three years as Chairman of the Parish council and wish my successor good luck for the future.  I will continue to serve on the parish council and look forward to engaging in robust discussion at future meetings with my fellow Councillors.
Diana Tuson
Chairman Nettlestone & Seaview Parish Council              March 2014

